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www.waynecountyswcd.org
Minutes

Board of Supervisors

8:00 a.m., September 6, 2016
Members present:
Others Present:
Cathy Becker, Vice Chairperson
Brett Stewart, District Coordinator/Treasurer
Steve Hayes, Jr., Secretary
LuAnne Holeva, Education Coordinator
Scott McCarty, Member
Zach Lee, Watershed Coordinator
     
Raquel Baker, District Technician
Members absent:
Tara Wesseler-Henry, ISDA DSS

Eric Snyder, Chairperson
Brenda Gettinger, ISDA Resource Specialist
Pam Earlywine, Member
Colt VanNatta, NRCS Acting DC

Open Meeting:  Cathy Becker, Vice Chairperson, calls the meeting to order at 8:04 a.m.  
August Meeting Minutes:  Approval of August board meeting minutes tabled until October meeting.
Financial Report:  
Brett Stewart gives the financial report noting that the District received the $10,000.00 grant from the State of Indiana as well as the Watershed Coordinator’s salary and supply second quarter reimbursement.  Brett also advises that 319 grant cost share monies are starting to come in from the State of Indiana for dispersal to landowners.  The Accounts Payable Voucher Register/Claims and Financial Report were submitted for approval. A motion was made by Scott McCarty and seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr. and carried; all claims and financial reports approved.
 Action Items:
· Port-a-pot rental for Forestry/Wildlife Field Day:  Raquel Baker requests $45.00 for half the cost of a port-a-pot rental.  Purdue Extension is paying the other half.  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions to approve the request, and Scott McCarty seconds.  Motion approved.  

· Conservation Days student bags:  LuAnne Holeva requests approval to spend $175.00 plus setup and shipping fees for the purchase of 125 bags in the event that Conservation Days attendance numbers exceed her current expectations.  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions for approval of purchase of 125 bags if needed.  Scott McCarty seconds. Motion approved.
· IDEA Fall Conference:  LuAnne Holeva requests permission to attend 2016 IDEA Fall Conference on October 6th and 7th.  Brett Stewart advises he has a $200.00 scholarship that LuAnne would be welcome to use.  The Board agrees that it would be beneficial for both LuAnne and Brett to attend.  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions approval for up to $575.00 for LuAnne and Brett to attend the 2016 Fall IDEA conference. Scott McCarty seconds, motion approved.  

· Watershed Coordinator raise:  The Board discusses the draft ADDENDUM TO THE INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR SERVICE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE WAYNE COUNTY SOIL & WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT (“DISTRICT”) AND ZACHARY T. LEE (“CONTRACTOR”).  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions to approve the Addendum, and Scott McCarty seconds. Motion approved.  

New Business:
· Local Working Group date and location:  Board discusses ways to reach out to get people interested in the Local Working Group.  Board will provide donuts at the meeting and will have ranking sheets available at the Forestry Field Day.  Board agrees to hold the meeting at 9:30 am on October 4th.  
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New Business (cont’d):
· Annual Meeting Speaker:  Brett Stewart states that he contacted the individuals suggested at the last meeting and their availability is as follows: Cliff Sadof-no response; Ray Archuleta and Dave Brandt-not available; Ray Chattin and Bob Eddelman-available.  The Board discusses the options and suggests follow up with the local FFA chapters regarding presenting the projects they have been working on, as well as inviting a state FFA officer to speak.
· 2017 Supervisor Candidates:  Brad Bihl is mentioned as a possible candidate to run against Pam Earlywine, as she is up for reelection if she chooses to run.  Cathy Becker states that she is willing to be reappointed as supervisor.

· Annual Meeting caterer:  Rihm’s, Radford’s and Chef KC Homefresh Catering are all suggested as options to get quotes for catering for the next board meeting.  
· Purdue cover crop study:  Brett Stewart and Cathy Becker inform the Board that Purdue is still looking for farmers in Wayne County to participate in a cover crop study.  Purdue needs farmers who are and aren’t using cover crops.  Up to $1,000.00 annual incentive ($200.00 per field) and fields must be corn-corn or corn-bean rotation, with at least three years of historic data.  More information regarding eligibility can be received by emailing wtyner@purdue.edu or slira@purdue.edu.
Old Business:
· Fall Fundraiser update:  Extending order deadline until September 12th at 12 p.m.  Will have brochures and order forms available at the Forestry & Wildlife Field Day on the 10th.  So far orders are down 75% from last year’s total.  
· Tox-A-Way Day event:  Brett Stewart and LuAnne Holeva advise that at this time there is still no word on whether the Georgia-Pacific grant application has been funded and no other grant possibilities are on the horizon.  Current amount available for the event is approximately $16,000.00.  LuAnne states that she spoke with Darren, manager at the landfill and he stated that paints and solvents would be the cheapest items to collect.  Date for Tox-A-Way Day is set for October 15th from 9 a.m.-12 p.m.  
· Supervisor Summit:  Cathy Becker states that she attended a session on human resources that provided some coaching about staff/supervisor relationships and the need to keep job descriptions updated. Received HR guidelines handbook as a resource.  She stated that employee evaluations can be done more than once per year, but we have monthly reports so that may not be as important for us.  Jane Hardisty spoke and said that with more than 500 supervisors in the state, we need to a long range mission that everyone in the state can get behind, such as cover crops.  Jane stated that supervisors will be more of an influence in the future because gov't not going to be hiring as many in the future.  A professional lobbyist and Department of Attorney General employees presented.  The DOA employees stated that a good rule of thumb is that if something doesn't feel right, don't do it.  Tara Wesseler-Henry added that this is especially true when it comes to nepotism.  

 A motion is made by Scott McCarty, seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr., to adjourn the meeting at 9:16 a.m.

 Minutes recorded and submitted by Brett Stewart.

 Minutes approved: Dated: ___________             
 X__________________________________
 X________________________________                     
 X__________________________________
Water Quality · Soil Health & Soil Erosion · Woodlands/Wildlife · Land Use
Monthly Reports:
NRCS Report:

Colt VanNatta reports:

· New District Conservationist potentially starting October 3rd.  October 4th board meeting will likely be my last.  
· EQIP-$170,000 funding for Wayne County.

· Two CSP applications funded in Wayne County (only two applications submitted). 

District Coordinator’s Report:

Brett Stewart reports:

· Certified one EQIP contract in Protracts and sent out certified mailings.

· Attended county department head meeting on August 10th.

· Attended Wayne County Challenge Match meeting on August 16th.

· Attended IDEA Staff Summit at Hendricks County Fairgrounds on August 23rd.  Learned good tips on grant writing and that Districts only need to approve a resolution to follow the Uniform Internal Control Standards for Indiana Political Subdivisions by the end of the year in order to be in compliance with the new Indiana code regarding internal controls.  

· Assisted in finalizing Fall Fundraiser brochure and order form and sent out news releases. 

· Finalized 2016 summer newsletter, sent to printers, and mailed to constituents.

· Began part-time job on the weekends at Smith Foods and will not be able to attend Forestry & Wildlife Field Day on Saturday, Sept. 10th.  
Technician’s Report:  

Raquel Baker reports: 

· Soils judging practice scheduled for September 13th at Teri Grossman's property.  Judge and someone to dig the pits are lined up. 

·  Attended farm bureau drainage school.  Drainage tab now on the website with resources from the training on that page that give landowners options to resolve drainage issues before pursuing the legal route. 

· Forestry & Wildlife Field Day this Saturday.  No head count, as Purdue Extension is taking RSVP's.  
· Conservation tours scheduled for, Oct. 17th.  Ours is 8:30 a.m., and the Ivy Tech class tour is in the afternoon.  
· Accepted a request to join the Indiana State soil health team.  This Thursday, in Indianapolis, is the first of four meetings, other communication will be done by email. 
Education Coordinator’s Report:  

LuAnne Holeva reports: 

· Zac Burgess interning as a requirement for Kim Desantis' IUE class.  He does not qualify as an EARN intern as he is from Ohio.  He will be coming either on Wednesdays or Mondays. 

· September 12th last day of intern posting, Sept. 19th latest start date for an EARN intern to get enough weeks to qualify for the fall term.  

· Over 800 registered for Conservation Days.  Homeschool teachers have until Friday to register. Challenge Match grant participant announcement will be made on Oct. 16th.  Need $5,000.00 additional in funding for this year’s program. Currently have $3,500.00 set aside.  Last year’s program cost approximately $7,000.00.  Getting supplies for goodie bags, and do not need to purchase more animal erasers.  

· Indiana Envirothon-will have booklet ready to mail by October. 

·  Need to do rain garden weeding this month, and a clean out sometime in the fall.

· Tree pickup 14-16th.  

· Attending Educators’ Round Table for SWMDs Oct. 5th, IDEA Fall Conference Oct. 6-7th.
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Watershed Coordinator’s Report:  
Zach Lee reports:

· Finished monthly E. coli monitoring, lower than last year's levels at this time. 

· Completed newsletter and press release.  

· Completed one cost share reimbursement application.

· Kristen Ward won the River Friendly Farmer award.  

· Will hold Whitewater Steering Committee meeting in September.
· Hope to finish storm drain implementation in the county in September.

· West Fork Whitewater River cleanup scheduled for September 10th at 1pm after the Forestry & Wildlife Field Day. 
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